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Our Indian summer seems 
to be continuing at County, 
with the start of term being 
very positive and our  
memories of excellent  
examination achievements 
still fresh in the mind.  

The school was delighted 
to achieve the best GCSE 
& Aô level results in its  
historyða fitting testament 
to the hard work of the  
students, teachers and 
parents alike.  Term has 
begun well with the glow of 
our improved premises still 
tangible. Our new and  
refurbished technology  
classrooms, music practice 
rooms, science laboratories 
and Sixth Form Centre 
provide clean, fresh and 
fantastic educational     
facilities. In turn, students 
are responding well.     
Students are smart,    
punctual, prepared for 
learning and working    
diligently. I would like to 
publicly thank everyone 
involved in ensuring our 
facilities had the ómake-
overô they have ï and were 
ready for us when we   
returned after the summer 
break. In addition I would 
like to thank those who 
voted for us, via the Surrey 
Advertiser competition, for 
us to receive a grant to 
improve our sports        
facilities. We won and the 

new basketball courts are 
a great success. 

The last few weeks have 
seen the new term start 
with a bang and I was 
pleased to introduce Mr 
Smith, our new Deputy 
Headteacher, at both our 
Year 12 and Year 10  
parentsô information    
evenings. I know he is 
pleased to be working 
with County students and 
parents, and looking   
forward to meeting you all 
ï particularly at the forth-
coming Year 11 revision 
evening on the 8th       
October. Our annual 
sponsored walk once 
again provided warm and 
dry weather and         
community spirit was at 
the forefront. The school 
walk is a fantastic County 
tradition and one which 
fosters team spirit,     
community giving and 
promotes independence 
and decision making. I 
trust all enjoyed taking 
part. 

Our reinvigorated house 
system is settling down 
positively. Students are 
proudly wearing their 
house badges, getting 
used to house       
assemblies and preparing 
for the keenly contested 
house cup competitions. 

Please do contact your 
childôs tutor in the first 
instance and then their 
head of house if you   
require any assistance in 
day-to-day matters.  

Our year 7ôs have started 
brightly -  already knowing 
their way around, working 
on their ILTs and taking 
part in science practicals 
and double games, 
amongst other activities. 
Indeed their enthusiasm 
for learning is infectious. 

I hope you have had a 
restful summer and the 
term has started positively 
for you too. 

With best wishes for the 
coming year. 

Jack Mayhew  

Headteacher 

é.whilst the school has its best GCSE and ôAõ Level results in history 

Year 7õs begin their GCS journey ...  
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Thoughts from our Head Boy and Head Girl 

Lessons Learnt! 

Undertaking the task of being on the Senior Team was 
one that I knew would never be easy and I think it is safe 
to say that we were óthrown headfirstô back into school 
life this term, with the organisation of the Year 7    
barbeque - our first ever event as a team.  

Upon reflection, I think this event itself offers a message 
that I am able to take on into everyday life; despite lifeôs 
ups and downs and mishaps that arenôt planned for - 
which, in this specific scenario, involved us running out 
of food and consequently undertaking countless trips to 
Tescoôs throughout the afternoon - aiming for perfection 
is futile.  

Every experience provides opportunities to learn and do 
better and, looking beyond our errors, in so many ways, 
it was a huge success. It is all too easy to overlook the 
positivity and fun that we provided, just because    
somethings went against our best-laid plans.  

I am so grateful to every year 7 that came, as well as to 
the teachers that helped us to provide burgers the     
following lunchtime in the food tech rooms!  

The event was an experience which Iôm sure will prove 
to be incredibly valuable to us, as we go on to organise 
further events, and I canôt help but feel lucky to have had 
the opportunity to learn in an environment where the 
consequences were fairly easily rectified.       Briony Sturgis 

Yr13 Students host the Yr 7 BBQ  

I'm sure that most of us would admit to letting out a 
small sigh when our alarm went off more than two 
weeks ago, indicating that our summer holidays 
were now officially over, and we would soon be   
facing the challenges and hard work that school life 
involves.  

However, having looked around the fantastic new 
facilities, with the Sixth Form Block and science labs 
entirely refurbished, as well as new music practice  
rooms and the recent addition of the Art Block, we 
should let ourselves be inspired and encouraged by 
all that has been happening to improve our school. 

Just as the many refurbishments and constructions 
that have occurred around the school provide us 
with the facilities to excel, I believe that we should 
also instil in ourselves the same drive to excel - 
through reflecting on and refurbishing our own     
attitudes.  

Although there might be some challenges along the 
way, we will also come across many great           
opportunities.  It is up to us to make sure we grab 
them, now and in the future.  If we do this, we will 
have made the most of our time at County and    
beyond é.. 
 

Laurence Mitchell 

Reflect and Refurbish  
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On Monday 15th September, Mr Smith ï Guildford Countyôs new Deputy 
Head ï hosted an assembly on the theme of óShine a Lightô 

He told us about three boys who had a wealthy father, but the father knew he 
wouldnôt live for much longer. He decided that each of his boys would get a 
fair amount of his wealth, but one of them would have to take on most of it. 

So the next day he set a task for them. Their task was to find something that 
filled the room and each of them set off into town with the equivalent of Ã5. 
That night, one by one, they were asked to test their ideas. 

The first son went to market and bought some fabric. He laid it out é.. only 
to discover that it didnôt fully cover the floor, let alone the whole room. 

The second son had not gone to town, but to a farm. He loaded five barrels 
of hay into the kitchen and started to untie the string around the barrels. At 
first it seemed like it worked, but after about ten minutes, the hay had lost its 
volume and was scattered about the floor. 

Soon after, the third son entered. He asked his father to turn off the lights 
and onto the counter laid a candle. He lit the candle and in one quick second 
the whole room was filled with light. 

Of course he was the winner and earned most of the riches. 

It is possible to be like the third son and light a candle in somebody elseôs life 
by: 

Giving them a compliment. 

Saying thank you. 

Opening a door for someone. 

Student  Corner 
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